
 

KSHSAA on the NFHS Network 
 
Since 2019, the KSHSAA has maintained an exclusive partnership with the NFHS Network to video-webstream postseason 
events/competitions. The KSHSAA looks forward to its continued partnership within its original agreement through 2029. In 
accordance with SB 13 this will be the final exclusive video broadcast contract for the KSHSAA. 
 
The NFHS Network has the first right of refusal to broadcast any postseason event/competition. Any event/competition not 
selected is available for second-tier rights holders. 
 
Apply to broadcast declined inventory: 
 
Media wishing to broadcast a game needs to obtain permission to do so. Traditionally this has been done via paper, email 
and/or fax. That is no longer the case. All forms will be submitted entirely online. Hard copies will not be accepted. 
 
To apply, click on Broadcast Agreement Form once you have logged in and follow the instructions provided. Once submitted 
and email will be sent to the KSHSAA or the School for approval. Once approval or denied the media organization will receive 
communication. 
 
Please note the change to “School Broadcast.” Criteria to satisfy a school broadcast for postseason: 
 

• Students must be part of the broadcast. (Camera operators, broadcasters, producers, technical crew etc.) 

• All financial items must funnel through the school. (Advertisements, subscriptions, compensation etc.) 

• The broadcast must be hosted on a school branded website or channel. 

• Broadcast agreement form must be submitted by the school administration. 
 

http://www.kslegislature.org/li/b2023_24/measures/documents/sb13_00_0000.pdf

